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Dear Member of the Carolina Community,

Fall is here, the days are cooling down, and the time is right to enjoy some
Gamecock Football right here at Williams-Brice Stadium. In fact, Patricia
and 1 believe Gamecock Park is the perfect sctting to get together with
some good friends.

That's why we’rc delighted to invite you to join us for the 2016
Homecoming Pre-Game Tent Party on November 5, 2016 where the
festivities will be held on the lawn in Gamecock Park. Please join us three
hours prior to the big game between our Lighting Gamecocks and the
Missouri ‘Tigers. Enclosed are complimentary tickets for the Tent Party,
just a small token of our great appreciation for your commitment, service
and loyalty to Carolina.

So throw on your garnet and black and come join the fun! We'll be
looking for you.

Go Gamecocks!
Harris Pastides
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